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MAJOR AND CONNECTED TRANSACTION
FOR ASTA ALLIANCE HOLDINGS LIMITED

DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the joint announcement made by Easyknit and Asia Alliance on 5
March 2004 in relation to the Acquisition.

Asia Alliance has applied to the Stock Exchange for a waiver and the extension of time
for despatch of the Circular to 2 April 2004.

Reference is made to the joint announcement made by Easyknit and Asia Alliance on 5 March
2004 (“Announcement”). Terms used herein shall have the same meanings as ascribed thereto
in the Announcement.

Rules 14.13(2) and 14.29(2) of the Listing Rules require a circular in relation to the
Acquisition (“Circular”) to be despatched to the Asia Alliance Shareholders within 21 days
after the publication of the Announcement, which is 29 March 2004.

As additional time is needed to finalise the financial information of Asia Alliance for
incorporation into the Circular, Asia Alliance has applied to the Stock Exchange for a waiver
and the extension of time for despatch of the Circular to 2 April 2004.

Easyknit is issuing this announcement voluntarily to provide information to the Easyknit
Shareholders and the public.
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Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in The Standard.



